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God is doing His work in this world, despite 
what you might be seeing or reading or 
hearing in news reports.  This was shown to 
me through my recent travels.  Venezuela 
has had much attention over the past year.  
The conditions there are very difficult and 
will test your Christianity.  More than a 
million have migrated to other countries to 
find hope and relief.  I saw some of them in 
Peru and in Ecuador.  I met some believers 

in Peru that are 
trying to start a 
new life and could 
a t t e s t t o t h e 
h o r r e n d o u s 
affliction in their 
homeland.  But one 
couple to ld me 
that God is using 
this trial to humble 
and work in the 
h e a r t s o f t h e 
V e n e z u e l a n s .  
There are many 
that are coming to 
C h r i s t ( i n t h e 
country and out of 

the country).  In fact, a couple of our Fires 
team members went to Venezuela this last 
month.  They saw a very good crowd of 
people.  There were many salvations, and 
even some that surrendered to serve the 
Lord full-time.  The hosting pastor said that 
if we were to have a full-blown Fires 
conference, we would easily have over 2000 
in attendance. 

I n P e r u i n 
March, I and 
Pastor Salazar 
sat down with 
three pastors 
from the Cusco 
a r e a o f 
southern Peru.  
They expressed 
their desire for 
Fires to hold a 
conference there because there are nearly 
200 churches around Cusco, a majority of 
which are churches of Quechuan believers.  
They need the teaching and training.  The 
pastors expressed that these people want 
to grow in their faith and evangelization 
efforts. 

Then, this month while participating in our 
conference outside of Quito, Ecuador, a 
pastor and his assistant (who are from Peru) 
pleaded with me that we consider having a 
Fires conference in 
the northernmost 
part of Peru.  He 
said that there are 
nearly 300 churches 
in the northern 
province, but they 
are dying.  They are 
not moving forward 
the gospel and are 
not training soul-
winners.  He said, 
“What you folks bring (in Fires) is just what 
these churches need.  I want to see 
something happen to help them.”  Pray that 
God wi l l g i ve us w i sdom to ho ld 
conferences where He knows best. 

Before this conference in Ecuador started, 
God gave me the opportunity to preach at 
the Fundamental Baptist Church in 
Riobamba.  Several were saved and 
baptized.  God is using Pastor Victor Gallo 

and has given him a 
vision for impacting 
central Ecuador.  
Beside all that he is 
doing in Riobamba, 
God has given him a 
ministry into the 
jungle as well.  He 
has inroads with the 
Huaorani and Shuar 
peoples and has 
started new works.  

Thankfully Robin and I are doing well, and 
look forward to participating in the Fires 
conference at the home base in Bartlett, IL 
in June. 

Praying for you, 

Victor & Robin Rouse
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Check out our websites 
for more information 

about our work in Latin 
America:

Venezuelan lady saved 
& baptized in Ecuador

Conference in Peru

Pastors in Conference 
in Ecuador

I led this Haitian to 
Christ in Ecuador.
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